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Lyndon Hilling, guest conductor at our May Pastoral meeting, who was born in Wales and is a keen exponent of the culture of his native land, brought a rich variety of music for us to play.  The first part of the afternoon comprised Lyndon’s own arrangements, starting with Too Much I Once Lamented by St Davids-born Thomas Tomkins, whose long life spanned the latter part of the reign of Queen Elizabeth I and beyond that of King Charles I.  This piece was dedicated to William Byrd, a composer who was a contemporary during the early part of Thomas Tomkins’s era.  Moving on to Welsh Salute, a tune more familiarly known as Men of Harlech, in a setting written for the Suffolk Branch of SRP, we were introduced to Lyndon’s birthplace, Picton Castle near Haverfordwest, where he grew up whilst his parents were employed there.  Lyndon then showed us a picture of Caldey Abbey, a Cistercian establishment on the island of the same name, another Pembrokeshire landmark dear to his heart, not far from Tenby, which set the scene for the final item before tea, which was A Song of Caldey.  We resumed playing this beautiful lilting melody following the break, after which Lyndon changed the mood by introducing us to Moving Up a Gear, a vibrant composition inspired by the component parts of his car coming to life once the engine has been started, which he had dedicated to a retired headteacher with whom he was acquainted in the city of Dortmund.  

The German theme continued for the remainder of the afternoon as Lyndon distributed copies of Walter Bergmann’s arrangement of Festive Pieces by George Frideric Handel for his final selection, before giving us a short biography of the musician, who was born in Hamburg at the beginning of the twentieth century but was forced to flee Nazi Germany just prior to the Second World War, followed shortly afterwards by his wife and daughter, to settle in the United Kingdom.  Here he concentrated on his musical skills and went on to have a huge impact on the evolvement of recorder playing in particular.  The five settings Lyndon selected began with the delicate movement Lentement from Water Music, followed by the stirring Marche from the opera seria Riccardo Primo (Richard I) [of England] and the gentle Fughetta from Fugues Faciles.  The selection was rounded off by Aria Con Variazione from Concerto Grosso Op 6 No 12, another tranquil passage, and the compelling rhythm of Gavotta from Terpsichore, a prologue in the form of an opéra-ballet that was a genre of French Baroque lyric theatre popular during the eighteenth century.      

The next meeting will be held at 2.30 pm on Saturday 17th June at Attleborough Baptist Church, 
29 The Green CV11 4J Z.  Visitors and new members will be made very welcome.  For details, e-mail nuneaton@srp.org.uk or telephone 024 76737236, and find us on Facebook 
@ Nuneaton Branch of The Society of Recorder Players. 
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